
 

 
To/ All Local Authorities     5th July, 2012 
 
 
I wish to inform you that at the July Meeting of South Tipperary County 
council the Members unanimously passed the following resolution:- 
 
“That this Council urges all the co-ops within the County to buy 
into the proposed Glanbia milk processing plant at the Bellview 
site because they will need more capacity for the extra milk 
produced after the abolishment of quotas in 2015.  The joint 
venture between Glanbia PLC and Glanbia co-op is set to apply for 
planning permission for a Greenmilk milk processing plant on a 40 
acre I.D.A. owned site at Belview on the Waterford/Kilkenny 
border.  The proposed new 150 million plant will be two third the 
size of Ballyragget.  It will contain two flexible 7.5 tonnes per 
hour dryer capable of processing the additional 800 million litres 
of milk glanbia are predicting between 2015 and 2020”.  
 
Mise, le meas 
 
 
John O’Mahoney 
__________________ 
John O’Mahoney 
Meetings Administrator 



 


